 Enfield Fire District No. 1

Regular Commission Meeting Minutes 

February 8, 2018
The meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m. by Vice President Scott Prentiss.
Attendees for the Board: 

Scott Prentiss 
Paul Benis 
David Ragion 
Peter Falk 

David Hayes 
Also, in attendance were Chief Edward Richards and Deputy Chief Paul Januszewski.
The minutes of the January 11, 2018 meeting were read aloud.  Motion by Peter Falk, 2nd by David Hayes to approve as presented.  Motion passed by unanimous voice vote.   

Public Comment

Donald Ellis commented on the monthly Fire Fighter roster not totally representing the active members.  Also, that the response to incidents has been suffering at night lately.  Mr. Donald Ellis is concerned about the safety of members responding to incidents at after-hours calls. 

The Treasurers report was passed out and discussed.  Motion by Peter Falk, 2nd by David Hayes to approve as presented.  Motion passed by unanimous voice vote.  
The Fire Marshals Report was passed out and discussed.  Motion by Peter Falk, 2nd by David Ragion to approve as presented.  Motion passed by unanimous voice vote. 
The Training Officers Report was passed out and discussed.  Deputy Chief Paul Januszewski reported progress on reporting advances in the Firehouse program.  Motion by Peter Falk, 2nd by Paul Benis.  Motion passed by unanimous voice vote. 
The Chiefs Report was passed out and discussed.  Peter Falk asked about the Pearl Street fatal structure fire.  Chief Edward Richards described the fire and situation.  The temperatures and weather attributed to some conditions.  Peter Falk asked about the status of the Hovercraft.  Chief Richards reports significant damage to the Hull and still researching repairs.  Motion by Peter Falk, 2nd by David Ragion to approve as presented. Motion passed by unanimous voice vote. 
Motion by David Hayes, 2nd by David Ragion to approve $500 for the NFFF Golf Tournament.  Motion passed by unanimous voice vote. 

Motion by David Hayes, 2nd by Paul Benis to approve the sale of the Chiefs old Expedition to the Warehouse Fire District for $7500.00.  Motion passed by unanimous voice vote. 
Old Business

David Hayes asked about the status of an active Fire fighter from other fire districts in Enfield and possible changes to the By Laws.  Peter Falk stated the time frames are close.  David Hayes will research.  
New Business
Peter Falk asked about the situation of the new apparatus and how it will affect this FY budget.  Chief Edward Richards stated a portion could still affect this budget based on timing. 
Committee
Vice President Scott Prentiss discussed an Interlocal Committee meeting at Station One on February 15th at 7:00 p.m. to discuss future training for the Districts of Enfield.
Motion by Peter Falk, 2nd by David Ragion to go in to Executive Session at 8:24 p.m.  Motion passed by unanimous voice vote.  
The Board came out of Executive session at 9:17 p.m. with no votes taken.  Motion to adjourn at 9:18 p.m. by Peter Falk, 2nd by Paul Benis.   Motion passed by unanimous voice vote.  
Respectfully Submitted, 

William Higgins
 Clerk-Treasurer
